
MPC Agenda Item # 45 

 

Memorandum 

To:  Metropolitan Planning Commission 
From:  Michael A. Brusseau, Senior Planner 
Date:  June 30, 2010 
File #:   7-B-10-OB 
Subject: Use Determination –  
 Dispatch center for ambulance service in the I-3 (General Industrial) zone 

 

Staff Recommendation: 

APPROVE a “dispatch center for ground ambulance service, with or without on-site 
vehicle repair facilities”, as a permitted use in the I-3 (General Industrial) zone.  

Authority: 

The uses permitted section of the I-3 (General Industrial) zone, (Article 4, Section 
2.3.2, B, 4 of the Knoxville Zoning Ordinance) includes a statement that reads, 
“Other uses of the same general character as those listed in this section as permitted 
uses and deemed appropriate by the planning commission.” The use determination 
application is the most appropriate process for MPC to make this determination. 

Comments: 

This application was submitted by First Call Ambulance Service, LLC, so that MPC 
could consider the appropriateness of allowing a dispatch center for ambulance 
service in the I-3 zoning district.  The property that is being proposed for this use is 
2847 John Deere Dr. (CLT# 082BF00221), located at the east end of John Deere 
Dr., east of N. Cherry St.  It should be noted, however, that approval of this use 
determination does not apply only to this particular property.  If approved, this use 
determination would establish a dispatch center for ground ambulance service, with 
or without on-site vehicle repair facilities, as a permitted use on any I-3 or I-4 zoned 
property within the City Limits of Knoxville.   

It is the opinion of staff that a dispatch center for ground ambulance service is 
appropriate within the I-3 zoning district, as a permitted use.  The I-3 zoning district 
also allows as permitted uses the following:  Truck sales, leasing, servicing and 
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repair, vehicle storage facility, recycling collection facility, building material sales 
yard and lumber yard and freighting or trucking yard or terminal.  It should be noted 
that the I-4 zone lists “Any use permitted in the I-3 zoning district” as a permitted 
use in that zone.  So, the above uses would also be permitted in the I-4 zone. 

Based on the above list of similar or more intense permitted uses to the proposed 
uses already permitted in the I-3 zone, staff believes that it is reasonable to allow the 
recommended use as a permitted use in the I-3 zoning district. 

Other comments: 

Staff may recommend future amendments to the Knoxville Zoning Ordinance that 
would consider allowing other types of vehicle dispatch centers, such as taxi and 
limousine services and transit, school and charter bus services, within Industrial 
zones.  Public safety services, such as fire and police protection may also be 
considered.  These possible amendments would need to be addressed as part of an 
official MPC application for a zoning ordinance amendment and would be subject to 
the applicable review process for ordinance amendments.  The Use Determination 
process is not appropriate to make substantial changes to the zoning ordinances.    

 
  

MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45



MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45



MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45



MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45



MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45



MPC July 8, 2010 Agenda Item # 45




